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A Message from your District Directors 
 

 
Jack & Doris Schoeck 

Grand Master Riders 

Jack #1961  Doris #2389 

Kansas Monthly Newsletter 

Region ‘H’ 

 

Greetings from your Kansas District Team!  Hope 

all of you have had a great riding month.  The weather has 

been extremely hot on several days, but the rest of the 

month has been good for getting on our motorcycles and 

riding. 

We had several activities for the month of June.  

On Saturday, June 11, 2016, we had our East/North Picnic 

Ride to Atchison, Kansas.   

We had lunch at a shelter house at Warnock Lake, 

which was just a little southwest of Atchison.  We had 

members from Chapter B, Chapter F, and Chapter H at-

tend the day and as far as we know everyone had a great 

time.  The Cray Mansion Museum that we toured was a 

wonderful place to see.  There were 25 rooms and took up 

3 stories.  The original house cost around $9,000. And 

when the lady of the house visited Ireland and saw castles, 

she decided she wanted one.  Once they got home, her 

husband had a tower added to their existing house and it 

cost $9,000.  to add that  part.  There were a lot of items in 

the house that were prevalent for that time period and the 

ladies that gave us the tour were very well informed about 

the family that had lived there.  It was well worth our time 

to go through the Mansion.   After completing our tour of 

the mansion, we went back downtown to the Atchison 

County Museum and looked around there.  All in all it 

was a wonderful day of visiting places we had not been 

before! 

On the weekend of June 17 through 19, 2016, we 

held the Annual District Campout.  We had a good eve-

ning on Friday, June 17th, where we served Hobo Stew 

and had different cakes for dessert.  It was extremely hot 

on that day and so in the afternoon we all took refuge in 

our Air conditioning if we had it.  On Saturday morning 

we traveled to Manhattan Kansas to the Sirloin Stockade 

for breakfast, which was great as always.  After breakfast, 

we traveled on one of the back roads until we reached the 

Santa Fe Trail campground again.  The ride took us ap-

proximately 1 hour and the heat was not bad during the 

ride.  We returned to the camp site around 11:00 am and 

for the rest of the day, people visited and  prepared dished 

for the picnic that evening.  We had hamburgers and hot 

dogs and lots of side dishes to choose from.  Everyone 

had more than enough to eat and there was a lot of visiting 

going on.  If you missed it this year, you missed a good 

time.  Saturday was hot later in the day, but was better 

than Friday.  On Sunday morning, Jack Schoeck fixed 

pancakes and Bill and Sheila Tucker furnished biscuits 

and gravy.  Everyone had  plenty to eat before they started 

for home. Sheila won the two tickets to the cosmosphere 

in Hutchinson. 

The next upcoming event planned will be the Fall 

Picnic Ride which is planned for Saturday, September 17, 

2016.  There will be more information forthcoming as 

soon as the plans are made for the day. 

There are a lot of activities going on across the 

state being put on by the Chapters.  Please check the web-

site to see where you might like to ride and join another 

group.  The chapters all over the state have many rides 

and activities planned, so we are sure you are bound to 

find something fun to do! 

Wing Ding is also coming up the last of August 

and the first of September.  If you have not already made 

arrangements to go, you still have time to plan.  We have 

been to Billings, Montana twice now and this will be our 

third visit.  It is a really great place to visit and have a 

good time! 

Until next time, we hope you are all staying cool 

on your rides and we hope to see you down the road.  As 

always, Ride Often and Ride Safe. 

Submitted by, 

Doris and Jack Schoeck, Kansas District Directors 
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CAMP OUT 2016 SANTA Fe CAMPGRONDS, COUNCIL GROVE KS 

PHOTOGRAPHNS BY CAROL CHASTAIN & DORIS SCHOECCK 
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Pic’s at Saturday morning Breakfast at Sirloin Stockade, Manhattan 
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
620-341-0426 

 
ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
         
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
                      Rick & Brenda Kistler                                                  Bill & Sarah Watts 
                             316-200-0726                                                   620-665-3877 
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Kansas District Team 

            RIDER EDUCATORS                             TREASURER                       PATCH PRINCESS 
            Bill & Sheila Tucker                           Judy Eggleston                          Sheila Tucker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
           TRAINERS                                MEC                                        WEB MASTER 
          Mark & Linda Classen        Mark & Linda Classen                          Dale Tritsch 
 

       
                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            NEWSLETTER EDITOR                            HISTORIAN                          COY COORDINATORS 
              Bill & Sheila Tucker                             Brenda Kistler                     David & Sherri McDonald 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       VENDOR COORDINATOR                      MOTOR AWARENESS          FRANK PATTON AWARD 2015                              
               Kathy Chesnut                              Steve & Terri Bockhaus                Terry & Judy Mann KSH 
 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rider Coaches: Bill Tucker, Rick Stevens, Bob Brown 
 MFA INSTRUCTORS: Bill Tucker, Marv Ayers, Jack & Doris Schoeck, Steve & Terri Bockhaus 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
 

          

                            2016 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS  

 

 

Aug 31-Sept 3:    Wing Ding, Billings MT 

September 11:    Ks State Fair Ride In 

September 17:     West/South Ride TBA 

September 18:    Trike Trailering course, Wichita, KS 

September 25:    Trailering (two wheels), Wichita, KS   

September 29/Oct 1:  Oklahoma Rally, Muskogee 

November ??:     Region ‘H’ Team Meeting, Location TBD 

 

2017 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

January 20-21:     Mid-Winter Rendezvous 

June 22-24:            KS District Rally, Hutchinson KS 
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Kansas Couple of The 

Year 2016 

  

 

 

 

 

KS– H 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2016 

CHAPTER A COUPLE OF THE 
YEAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Marty & Ruth Dannar 

      CHAPTER B COUPLE OF THE     
          YEAR 
      
              

CHAPTER C COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gary & Susan Drake 
 

CHAPTER F COUPLE OF 
THE YEAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

John & Karen Glaves 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2016 
  

CHAPTER H COUPLE OF THE                CHAPTER P COUPLE OF THE 
                     YEAR                        YEAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             Marv & Toni Ayers                           Rick & Carolyn Stevens 

CHAPTER Q COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill & Sheila Tucker 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

    

 

 

      

   Asst District Educators              District Educators                 Asst District Educators  
                Rick & Carolyn Stevens        Bill & Sheila Tucker                  Marv & Toni Ayers 
                       316-213-4630             316-777-1052                                     620-241-2499 
         Senior Master IV #8249            Life Grand Master #242                         Master IV #9491                         

   Senior Master IV #8248                     Life Grand Master #527  

The  Team 
 

CHAPTER EDUCATORS 

Bob Brown KSA CE 

Eric Wadman KSB CE 

Bill Hanson KSC CE 

     Gene Shannon KSF CE 

Marvin Ayers KSH Sr. CE 

   Rick Stevens KSP Sr. CE 

 

MFA INSTRUCTORS 

Marvin Ayers/Bill Tucker 

Jack & Doris Schoech 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 

RIDER COACHES 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

 

SEMINAR PRESENTERS 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 

Jack Schoeck 

Doris Schoeck 

 

RANGE AIDES 

Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 

Rick Kistler 

 

MOTOR AWARENESS 

COORDINATOR 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 My goodness, it is hot in Kansas. 
 
 Not sure how many are riding in the heat, but I know there are many.  Hopefully you 
are prepared to handle Heat exhaustion if it occurs while riding. 
 
 The following suggestions to recognize and treat ‘heat exhaustion is taken from the 
Medic First Aid Manual, pg 160-161. It also discusses muscle spasms.  
 
 SPASMS: ”Heat cramps are uncontrollable muscle spasms that can affect the calves, 
arms, abdominal muscles and back. They can occur suddenly and be very painful.” (We know 
that don’t we!) 
 
 “Manage cramps by stopping activity, moving the person to a cooler location, and hav-
ing them drink water or a sports drink. Stretching and direct pressure to the cramping muscle 
may help. Delay further activity until the cramping has been resolved.” 
 
 HEAT EXHAUSTION: “Heat exhaustion can develop from the combination of an in-
creased internal temperature and the excessive loss of fluids to the environment, typically from 
sweating.  
 
 THE SIGNS: “Signs include heavy sweating and pale, cool skin. The person may be-
come nauseated and vomit. He/she may complain of a headache or dizziness and feel weak.” 
 
 ”Although it may not appear serious, treat suspected heat exhaustion without delay. 
Without immediate treatment it could progress to heat stroke, a life-threatening condition.” 
 

TREATMENT: “Stop the person from activity and move her to a cooler place. Loosen 
or remove excess clothing. Have the person lie down and raise the legs 6-12 inches. Spray 
water or apply cool, wet cloths to head and torso. (If possible), use a fan to speed evaporation.  

Encourage the person to drink cool fluids, preferably a sports drink with carbohydrates 
and electrolytes. If the person does not improve or seems to get worse, activate EMS.” 

 HEAT STROKE: Briefly a note on Heat Stroke. It can take your life folks. Page 163 lists 
some symptoms of Heat Stroke. 
 
 “In addition to the signs of heat exhaustion, a person with heat stroke will have an altered 
mental status. The skin can become red, very warm, or even hot, and be completely dry. Heavy 
sweating could be present, especially when exertion is the cause. The person may collapse and 
have a seizure. Activate EMS immediately and begin aggressive cooling with the resources avail-
able.” 
 
 TREATMENT (Until EMS arrives): “Spray or pour water on the victim and fan him. Apply 
ice packs to the person’s neck, groin, and armpits. Cover the victim with a wet sheet and continue 
to fan. The best method when possible is to immerse the person in cool water up to his neck.” 
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 NOT RESPONSIVE: “Place him on his side in the recovery position to protect the airway. Do not force the person to drink 
fluids. Never give an unresponsive person anything by mouth. 
 
 Don’t know what the recovery position is? Enroll in a Medic First Aid class and you will learn a lot about saving lives. 
 

Hope this information is helpful to you in the event you encounter someone that needs your help. 
 
MYTHS: The following two myths are addressed. 
 
 Myth #1: Medic First Aid offered by Rider Education and GWRRA is for people in the levels program so they can 

advance. RIGHT & WRONG. Medic First Aid is one requirement for those wanting to advance to Level III. That is the RIGHT part. 
But in my humble opinion Medic First Aid or other first aid course is for everyone and anyone that wants first aid training to be pre-
pared to possibly save a life, maybe a family member. Don’t you think everyone should know the basics of first aid treatment, no 
matter the cost to take a course? How can we put a price on ‘LIFE’? 

  
 Myth #2: Many think the Road Captain Course is for those that what to be lead group ride or be a tailgunner/drag 

for a group. RIGHT & WRONG. It is for that but it is also for anyone that rides in group. We all need to know how to ride safe in a 
group and this course will help with that knowledge. I suggest you also attend GWRRA’s ‘Team Riding Seminar’ before taking the 
RCC.  

Other news. We had a very good Road Captains Course (RCC) in Hutchinson Kansas in June. Marv Ayers, Rick Stevens 
and yours truly were the presenters. 

 
 Folks, so many of GWRRA’s Rider Education programs (Seminars/Riding Courses) are design to prepare you for 

an emergency either during a individual or group ride on being at home and action by you is needed to possibly safe a life. Most of 
the Rider Education Educational seminars are ‘FREE’. Can’t ask for any more than that. Even if there is a minimal cost, isn’t it 
worth it to know you just might be in the right place at the right time to use the ‘FREE’ training? I hope your answer is a resounding 
YES!   

 
 Off my soap box. Sorry, I’m passionate about these things. I’ve had to use my MFA training in helping a person 

that needed immediate care. I’m glad I took the time to take the MFA class and learned what to do until EMS arrives. 
 
Our next riding courses we have scheduled are in September and here is the schedule for those classes. 

. 
      Sept 18

th
= TTRC Trike & Trailer Course 

      Sept 25
th

= TC (Two Wheeled Trailering Course) 
 
 
That is it for now. As always, ride smart and be alert to arrive alive.  
 

“PRACTICE MAKES PERMANENT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU PRACTICE! 
 
 
Your District Educator’s 

Bill & Sheila 
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Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors and  

Meeting Time & Place 

 

You are welcome to attend any Chapter meeting and introduce yourself. 

You will be welcome 

 

Call the Chapter Director if you need more information about a Chapter activity. If 

you are interested in organizing a Chapter in your area, please contact JACK & 

DORIS SCHOECK, District Directors at 620-341-0426. 

 

Chapter Meeting Information 

 

          Chapter ‘A’                                         Chapter ‘H’ 

         Joe & Debbie Gattenby, CD                    Terry & Judy Mann, Sr CD 

                  316-644-3066                     620-728-9320 

       Second Thursday, 7:00p.m.                               4th Thursday 7:00pm 

                  Country Café                              Sirloin Stockade 

           2904 S Seneca, Wichita                    1526 E 17th, Hutchinson 

          joegattenby@yahoo.com                                   remotemann@gmail.com 

 

          Chapter ‘B’                                Chapter ‘P’ 

        Joe & Pam Magnant CD                                 David & Sherri McDonald CD 

                913-660-5176                      316-650-3238 

         3rd Thursday, 7:00pm                        2nd Friday, 7:00pm 

                    JTs Grill              Derby Church of Christ 

    33255 Lexington Ave, DeSoto                    225 N Derby St, Derby 

     Joe.magnant51@gmail.com             Brown Bag– Desserts Provided 

                          dlovessh@sbcglobal.net 

 

           Chapter ‘C’       Chapter ‘Q’ 

         Don & Brenda Williams, CD             Jack & Teresa, Sr CD 

                 785-341-4211            316-651-7423 

           3rd Tuesday, 7:00pm     1st Thursday, 7:00pm 

             Perkins Restaurant       The Eatery, Winfield 

 1720 SW Wanamaker Rd, Topeka   Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 

          Dwilliams44@cox.net 

  

   Chapter “F’ 

              Everett & Carol Chastain, CD 

                         620-374-7917 

                   4th Tuesday, 7:00pm 

                Oil Hill Elementary School 

                  2700 W 6th, El Dorado 

           Brown Bag– Desserts provided 

                     ectrike@me.com 
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Chapter AChapter A  ––  WichitaWichita   

  

    Chapter Directors                                   
  Joe & Deborah Gattenby 
      316-524-9547 

Asst. Chapter Director                   
    Chris & Michelle Grooms 

             316-788-7842 

   Newsletter Editor    
        Mary Mazur 
         316-688-5696 

Chapter Educator        
       Bob Brown 

  

       Phone Tree 
  Rod & Ann Gillett                             
       316-721-0638 

Chapter Treasurer 
      Barb Brown 

 

      Chapter Couple 

Marty & Ruth Dannar 

 

       

   
           

It’s July…and it’s hot. (But that’s no surprise for Kansas is it). So let’s talk briefly about the busy 

month of June.  A few of us went to Branson to enjoy the Region E Rally and for the Twisters to per-

form.  

 

 

 

 

 

Yes it rained most of the time we were there but it did stop long enough for the performance.  

 

I believe that same weekend Rod Gillett led a group up to Hutchinson for them to join Chapter H to 

participate in a ride to help raise funds for the victims of the shooting in Hesston.  

 

The next week was our chapter meeting on the 9th where we pack everyone in to the back room of the 

County Café on south Seneca. We enjoy a pretty good dinner and spend the 1st part of the evening 

talking with all the others are there. Bob Brown our Riders Ed leader gave a good lesson on use of our 

GPS. (He’s got a set of maps that helps find motorcycle roads to travel on…for more information you 

might talk to him about where/how he got them).  

 

Speaking of Bob, I understand he lead a ride to a BBQ place that is only open on Saturday for just a 

few hours and if you aren’t there standing in line when the door opens you will miss out. Sad thing 

about it is I don’t know the name of the place or where it is but I understand the food is to die for. 

(Which why I beg for information) 

The 25th was the annual Baranek Birthday Bash. Hope all that attend have a good time it’s always a fun 

evening.  

 

Just a few things to talk about in July 

 

4th - Independence Day…don’t forget to remember, honor and thank those that served and continue to 

serve this great nation that we have the privilege to live in  
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7th – Ruth Dannar’s birthday 

 

14 – Steve Bockhaus’s birthday 

 

14th – Our monthly meeting @ the Country Café…remember the meeting starts @ 7:00 but come 

early to enjoy a meal & visiting with the others that come. (Wonder if Steve is bringing us cake) 

 

22nd – Ann Gillett’s Birthday 

 

23rd – my calendar shows that there is supposed to be a ride on this date if it is still going to happen 

we should get the details at our meeting then Debbie will probably send out an e-mail with a re-

minder.  

 

30th – Baseball @ Lawrence Dumont.  

 

31st –Sharon Holifield & Debbie Gattenby’s birthday  

 

August 31st thru September 3rd is Wing Ding in Billings Montana. If you are going check with other 

members to see if anyone would like to have company during the ride. Remember it’s always more fun 

when you ride with a friend . 

 

September 11th is the State Fair ride. Another great adventure and we get to park on the fair-

grounds which makes it easy to walk around then return to a place to sit, eat & rest (some even take 

a nap), More information to follow.  

 

That’s all for now so until then…ride safe 

 

Mary Mazur, Chapter A Newsletter editor 
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                  Chapter B Chapter B ––  DeSotoDeSoto   

             Chapter Directors      Ass’t Chapter Director     Chapter Educator         Chapter Couple 

          Joe & Pam Magnant                Paula Aiken        Eric Wadman                              

                913-660-5176             785-842-8503                913-219-6678                 

     

     Chapter MEC                    Chapter Editor           Chapter Treasurer 

                                                 Paula Aiken                    Ed James 

                                  816-225-2679                                                                                 

 

Chapter B members and friends were gone seven days as they rode around Oklahoma in May.  Led and 

organized by Dan Gray, the theme, “Ride Through Many Nations” was a reference to the many Native 

American Nations of Oklahoma.  Some of the journey is highlighted here and more details and photos 

can be found at http://www.ridearoundoklahoma.com/wrapup.html 

 

The ride began in DeSoto with fifteen bikes and six passengers heading 

to the northeast corner marker of Oklahoma, Kansas, and Missouri and 

then continuing on south along the Arkansas border through the Chero-

kee and Creek Nations.  A lunch stop at the Lazy Parrot in Grove, Okla-

homa and then an afternoon of country roads through eastern Oklahoma 

with the evening lodging in Roland, OK completed the first day. 

 

Day two found the group headed east for a brief ride to Fort Smith, Ar-

kansas before coming back into Oklahoma and continuing the ride south 

along the Arkansas border to the southeast corner of Oklahoma, Arkan-

sas, and Texas through the Choctaw Nation.  They enjoyed a very scenic 

and twisty ride through the Ouachita National Forest and crossed the 

Talimena Scenic Byway at Emerald Vista.  Catfish was enjoyed at the 

Catfish King Restaurant in Idabel, OK for lunch and then it was on to the 

southeast corner.  The actual corner marker is in the middle of the Red 

River so the group decided they would just imagine that they were there.  The smell of honeysuckle, 

the beautiful wildflowers and Cucumber Creek, where the water is green, were some of the day’s 

memories.  The evening was spent in Durant, OK with dinner at Billy Sims BBQ.  

 

The Chickasaw Nation and the Leased District were on the agenda for 

the third day as the group continued west along the Red River to the 

southern southwest corner bordering the Texas panhandle and then 

turning north along the Texas border.  Lunch was at the Bomber Inn in 

Frederick, OK and the afternoon gas stop at Hollis, OK got the group as 

close as possible to the southern southwest corner of Oklahoma and 

Texas.  As they rode along the Texas panhandle they found an interest-

ing outhouse display and crossed the Coffee Pot Creek where the water 

was the color of coffee  
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The fourth corner, the southern northeast corner, was found on day 

four as the group continued north to the western corner of the Okla-

homa/Texas panhandle and then turned west along the Texas northern 

panhandle border through the Seminole Nation and into No Man’s Land.  

A few miles of Historic Route 66 and the Shattuck Windmill Museum 

were seen.  There were no restaurants in this part of Oklahoma so lunch 

was at the Smokehouse in Perryton, Texas.  Wildlife was prevalent as 

the afternoon ride continued and the group made their way to Dalhart, 

Texas for the evening stop.  

 

Staying in No Man’s Land for day five the group was able to complete 

the southern panhandle border to the southwest corner of Oklahoma, 

Texas, and New Mexico.  While stopped to add some warmer clothes, a 

local rancher also stopped to make sure the group was okay.  He ex-

plained that the famous dust bowl photo was taken very close to the 

group’s current location and that due to the lack of grass in the area, 

each head of cattle requires twenty acres of land.  With not much to 

see, the group headed north along the New Mexico border.  Near the 

northwest corner of Oklahoma, New Mexico, and Colorado the group entered the Black Mesa area and 

stopped at the Black Mesa State Park.  It was a beautiful area.  A curvy road took the group to the 

northwest corner marker and then a turn to the east and it was on to Boise City and the Rockin’ A Café 

for lunch.  The road leading to the Kansas, Oklahoma, and Colorado marker was underwater so the 

group ventured east to the end of the panhandle and Hooker, OK.  A free meal at the hotel in Wood-

ward, OK brought an end to the day. 

 

With the Kansas border in sight, the group rode through the Cherokee 

Outlet and back into the Cherokee Nation on day six.  More animals 

were seen and it was a great day of riding.  At the hotel, the group met 

a group of European riders who were riding Route 66 from Chicago to 

Santa Monica.  They enjoyed visiting and looking at the bikes.  The eve-

ning was spent at the Coleman Theater in Miami, OK where the group 

enjoyed a tour, buffet dinner and movie at this restored 1900’s theater. 

 

Day seven was heading home day.  Some of the group left from the ho-

tel.  Some completed the loop of Oklahoma along scenic country roads 

and saw a teepee on the river bluff.  A final stop and tour of the Kansas 

Technology Center at Pittsburg State University completed the journey.  

It was a great time with new and old friends throughout the week.  

Watch for the announcement of next year’s “Ride Around” state and 

join the group for great fun, fellowship, and riding. 
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June 2 found Allen Robertson leading Chapter B to Paola for dinner.  On the way to the BBQ Shack, 

the group passed by the home of Chapter B members Chuck and Sherry Finley.  With resounding 

beeps, the group tried to get Chuck and Sherry to join in the ride, but their relaxing patio held them 

captive and the group went on without them.  It was a fun evening of good food and fellowship. 

 

Several Chapter B members enjoyed joining the state group in Atchison for lunch and a tour of the 

Cray Museum on June 11.  What a super adventure with friends from around the state. 

 

Twenty five members participated in the annual ride to James-

port, MO on June 18.  A stop at Country Heritage Furniture to 

look around and enjoy homemade ice cream, brownies, and pump-

kin roll got the trip off to a tasty start.  Then it was time for 

more food as the group journeyed to Gingerich Dutch Pantry 

Family Restaurant for a home cooked feast.  And finally, there 

was more to enjoy at the Amish bakery and grocery store.  

What a wonderful day of shopping and fun in this Amish commu-

nity.  A huge thanks to John and Donna Stevenson for once again arranging this annual trip. 

 

It was breakfast at the Old 56 Diner in Ottawa, KS on June 25.  Ed and Janice James led the group of 

seventeen on the breakfast ride.  The weather was perfect with a cool breeze on the ride there.  It 

had definitely warmed up when we left.  What a great way to start the weekend. 

 

Chapter B events for July: 

July 7 – Dinner Ride 

July 16 – Breakfast and Blackberries 

July 16 – Michigan Ride 

July 21 – Chapter Meeting 

July 30 – Breakfast Ride 

 

Safe travels, 

Paula Aiken          
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Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 
 

  

     

 

     

  Chapter Director              Asst  Chapter Director             Treasurer         Chapter Editor                Chapter Couple 
            Don & Brenda Williams         John & Teresa Gull          Sandy Davis         Don Williams                Gary & Susan Drake      

                    785-341-4211                      785-266-6735            785-691-7000        785-341-4211                           

 

 Web Master                       Chapter Educator                Chapter MEC 

                 John Gull                                 Bill Hanson                                     Open 

             785-266-6735                             620-342-4388 

 
 

The month of June started off with our supper ride, with John & Teresa Gull leading us to Poncho’s in 

Ottawa on the 7th , there were 6 bikes and 12 people.  Bill & Margaret Hanson had to join us via 4 

wheels as their bike was in the shop.  As is usual for Poncho’s they put us in the back room in the 

closed section to keep us out of trouble.  Both the service and food were great as usual.  We actually 

ended up with our normal day server so we were in excellent hands all evening.  The weather for the 

ride couldn’t have been better.  It wasn’t too hot and the wind wasn’t blowing us around at all.  We had 

a great bull session while eating and even managed to finish and get back on the road in time for 

Brenda and me to get home before it got dark enough for the headlights to really be needed to see the 

hiway. 

We had our extended ride on Saturday the 11th with Rick and Rita Thompson leading us to Weston, 

MO with 8 bikes and 12 people.  Rick did a great job since I for one spent just about all of the ride on 

roads that I had never been on, some that were straight and some that would hurt a snake’s back at 

times.  The variety was good to keep it interesting.  As we were getting to Atchison for a break at the 

museum, we were passed at a stop light by 3 bikes that were on the District ride to the Cray Castle.  

Our ride was scheduled in November so it was in conflict with the District ride that was scheduled at a 

later date.  I’m not sure if any of Chapter C people made the District ride or not.  It was announced 

several times that as always for rides who you rode with didn’t matter as long as you enjoyed your 

ride.  I don’t remember the name of the place we ate in Weston but all the comments I hear about the 

food were good.  As for myself I had the Big Mouth BLT (I know the name fits the eater) and it was 

out of this world.  The bacon was batter dipped and deep fried.  Not a crumb was left on the plate and 

the onion rings with it were extremely good too.   The trip back home was pretty hot but Rick mad 

enough stops to give us plenty of chances to get something to drink or refile cups to keep hydrated. 

The ride was a couple of hundred miles with very few roads repeated.  Below are a few pictures from 

our stops.  I’ll leave the names out to protect the guilty and to have an excuse for not missing some-

body: 
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                                                                    Museum parking lot 

 

 

 

 

 

                              Inside the Museum                                              Weston Bend Park Trailhead 

 

Our monthly meeting was held on the 21st at Perkins with 19 in attendance.  The meeting was pretty 

short since there is no sense in dragging something out just for the sake of killing time.   Bill Hanson 

started things out by point out he had read an article where if my memory is correct 4% of registered 

motor vehicles are motorcycles accounting for 25% of motor vehicle fatalities.  Even if they count all 

fatalities of riders on unregistered off road bikes and probably even toss in ATVs (thinking like a poli-

tician here) the number is way too high. The causes mentioned were primarily caused by drinking, left 

turns in front of the bike, inattention, riding above rider’s ability. It also appeared too many that not 

wearing a helmet was mentioned in a lot of those accidents.  No statistics were available so that was 

just an observation.  Al Davis mentioned that a large number of fatalities in the local area lately have 

been single bike accidents where the bike went off the road for one reason or the other.  Rod Williams 

looked back on his 30 years in law enforcement and said a vast majority of the fatal accidents involv-

ing bikes that he worked were alcohol involved.   

Ironically, when we were on our extended ride we had to wait for approximately 5 minutes at the inter-

section of US 59 and US 24 west of Lawrence while a group of riders went buy.  I estimated a mini-

mum of 100 bikes but have no clue if that is even close either high or low.  We were behind them go-

ing into Topeka and when they were turning to go to what appeared to be a bar (Kickstart) they were 

on the frontage road blocking traffic to ride into the facility side by side.   



July  2016 22 Kansas Winger 

While sitting and watching them go by on the road it appeared to me that you could have counted the 

helmets, in the group, on one hand. 

 

With nothing coming up at the district rally we discussed the supper ride that is being led by John & 

Teresa Gull.  It was scheduled to go to Guy & Mae’s for BBQ, but Al said, the owner had passed away, 

so John will come up with another destination and it will be included in the ride event e-mail Bill will 

send out.   

 

Since we had no extended ride on the calendar for July Brenda & I decided we would lead a ride to the 

Boyer Museum in Belleville.  We will be leaving from Dara’s Fast Lane, on Kimble Ave across from 

CICO park in the Candlewood shopping center, Manhattan, with a departure time of 10:00 AM with a 

lunch stop in Concordia at Heavy’s BBQ. 

 

With nothing else to discuss we had the 50/50 drawing with Galen Umsheid winning the large one and 

Rod & Lara Williams winning the small one.  It appears they are taking Teresa’s spot in winning. 

 

 

Birthdays         Anniversaries 

19 Lenny Barnes          7 Earl & Lenny Barnes 

20 Gayle Conway               21 Don & Brenda Williams 

24 Bill Hanson 

30 Rod Williams 

  

Don & Brenda Williams 

CD/Newsletter editors  
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          Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  
    Chapter Director             Asst Chapter Director       Chapter Educator                             Chapter Couple     

Everett & Carol Chastain                    Open                          Gene Shannon                          

       620-374-7917  

     ectrike@me.com 

 

      Chapter Editor  Chapter MEC Chapter Scrapbook 

  Schoecks & Kistlers               Rick Kistler              Rick & Brenda Kistler                                  

                                                                                                                                                   John & Karen Glaves    

 GREETINGS from Chapter F! 

 

 We hope all of you are out riding in this weather.  It has been extremely hot, but there have been days when it 

was great riding. 

 

 Our Chapter met on Tuesday, June 28, 2016 and this month, so we will to report on it next month. 

  

 There were several people who attended the Breakfast Ride for June on Saturday, June 4, 2016 at Burns, Kan-

sas.   

 

 There were seven people from our Chapter that attended the East/North picnic ride on Saturday, June 11, 2016.  

We went to Atchison, Kansas and had our picnic lunch at Warnock Lake.  It was a beautiful setting and we had mem-

bers from Chapter B and Chapter H join us for lunch.  After lunch we went to the Cray Mansion Museum.  It was a 

great tour and everyone had a good time.  Please see the District Director’s newsletter article for more on that adven-

ture. 

 

 Nine people from our Chapter attended the State Campout at Santa Fe Trail, at Council Grove Lake, Council 

Grove, KS the weekend of June 17 through June 19.  A great weekend was had by all, even in the extreme heat on Fri-

day and part of Saturday. 

 

 Upcoming event is Saturday, June 25, 2016, which will be the annual Picnic /Party at Dave and Dana Beranek’s 

house at 6:00 pm.  Hope to see a lot of you there. 

 

 For July we have the following birthdays:  July 4 – Patty Sivits;   July 10, Dave Wilson; and on July 26 – Jack 

Schoeck.    The only Anniversary is Dale and Janis Mooney on July 27. 

 

 Until next time, Ride Safe and we will see you down the road! 

 

Submitted By, 

 

Doris Schoeck, Chapter Member 
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KS-H Newsletter 
                                        
     Senior Chapter Directors Asst Chapter Director           Chapter Educator         Chapter MEC        Chapter Scrapbook   

         Terry & Judy Mann             Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch                  Marv Ayres               Kit & Donna Sand             Ann Whithorn              

 620-728-9320                        620-921-5941                           620-241-2499             620-295-8863                 785-493-1541  

        remotemann@gmail.com                dalet@cox.net             ayersmjta@cox.net        kdsand@ks-usa.net  izzy2freckles@hotmail.com 
      

     Chapter Treasurer           Chapter Editor         Sunshine Lady     Chapter ‘H’ COY    Individual of the Year     Chapter MAC 

     Mike & Mary Hildebrand   Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch   Carolyn Colahan     Marv & Toni Ayers             Glen Koch              Jeff Whithorn                              

            620-694-6611                620-921-5941                                                                                                                                                 

        mhild752@yahoo.com              dalet@cox.net                                                           

  

 

Our regularly scheduled gathering is 7pm on the 4th Thursday of the month.   

We go to the Sirloin Stockade on 17th street in Hutchinson, KS (just a little west of 17th & K-61 Hwy). 

We begin the feeding frenzy at 6pm. 

From your Chapter Directors 

 

 
Terry & Judy Mann 

 
   June has a ride every weekend, on the 4th we had a poker ride and a raffle benefiting Excel employee's, had a great ride. The next day Sunday 

we rode to Cassoday for the monthly bike gathering. The next weekend was our annual GWRRA District ride to Atchison, had a great picnic at 

Warnock Lake and then toured Cray Castle and Sante Fe museum. Had 10 bikes start the ride and Dale's bike lost a driveshaft so had to call 

Klondike Towing to haul it home, Bill and Sarah escorted him back. 

 

   On Sunday Marv Ayers, Rick Steven's and Bill Tucker had a training class at Hutchinson Funeral home for Road Captains Course,  great 

training for all. 

 

   Father's day weekend found us at Council Grove Lake for our annual GWRRA campout,  spent Friday and Saturday nights at Santa Fe camp-

ground. Hot afternoons but great company. 

 

   The last weekend we have a 2 day ride to La Junta, Colorado and Bent's Fort, staying in Lamar. Got 13 bikes signed up.  
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Our regularly scheduled gathering is 7pm on the 4th Thursday of the month.   

We go to the Sirloin Stockade on 17th street in Hutchinson, KS (just a little west of 17th & K-61 Hwy). 

We begin the feeding frenzy at 6pm. 

The last weekend we are going to Middlebury,  Ind. to pick up an enclosed trailer that will haul our car and trike. Everybody ride safe and cool. 

Terry and Judy Mann   Senior Directors of Chapter H.  

 

 
 

From your Assistant Chapter Directors 

 

 
           Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch  
Ah, summer.  Rides, heat, rain, traffic.  Where to go?  How to get there?  There are many ways to plan a ride and many good tech-

nologies to use.  One I found is from Honda.  It is the Honda Powersports Trip Planner.  It is easy to use and you can save your trip 

and edit it later.  Find it online at http://tripplanner.honda.com .  All you do is set up a free account so you can log in and start a 

new trip or view or edit one already planned. 

 

   Another is Rever  https://a.rever.co/ where you can download an app to your phone or tablet and it works with Butler Motorcycle 

Maps.  I know of some that have used Rever and gone 115236 miles, and each on a different road. 

 

   Another good resource is Butler Motorcycle Maps.  They are good for different types of riding and cover almost all of the USA 

and some other places also.  They are not cheap but do come in bundled sets.  I think they might be at Wing Ding 38 in Billings, 

MT.  Go online at https://www.butlermaps.com/ and check it out. 

 

   As we all know, if we have a plan the ride goes better.  We can always deviate from the original plan and still get where we want 

to go.  Sometimes going a different route or making a new stop keeps the ride interesting and fun.  That is what it is all about – 

Fun.   

 

From your Chapter Educator 

 

 
Marvin & Toni Ayers 

 
Rider Ed. Bits 

   Can you say HOT!!!!!  Riding in high temperatures is very uncomfortable and very dangerous.  There are three conditions you 

need to be aware of, Heat Cramps, Heat Exhaustion, and Heat Stroke.   

http://tripplanner.honda.com
https://a.rever.co/
https://www.butlermaps.com/
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Profuse sweating, without replacing fluid, electrolytes, will lead to Heat Cramps.  Ignore this condition and you are on your way to 

Heat Exhaustion, you need to get cooled down quickly.  If you think you are too tough to be slowed down by a little heat, you are 

sliding quickly into Heat Stroke.  Heat Stroke is a true medical emergency, without medical treatment this could be your last mo-

torcycle ride.  Without medical treatment your body temperature will continue to rise until body functions begin to shut down. Do 

not ignore what your body is telling you.   

   On hot days make frequent stops, hydrate with fluids containing electrolytes, like Gatorade, wear cooling vests. 

Ride Safe 

Marv and Toni 

 

From your Chapter MEC 

 

 
Kit & Donna Sand 

 
We are hoping this finds all our friends and family well and getting some wind therapy. We are looking forward to spending time 

with all the riders who are going to get to attend the ride to Colorado weekend.  We hope all will enjoy the upcoming 4th of July 

weekend and wish all the safety to enjoy family and friends. With this said Donna and I would sincerely want to express great grati-

tude for all who came out to Help us with the donation that we were able to give to  the Hesston Community Foundation, for the 

victims of the shooting at Excel Ind. We wish all a wonderful summer, please be safe, have fun, and enjoy all your family and 

friends. Love you all!                                                            

Sincerely, 

Kit and Donna Sand  Chapter H MEC  

 

From your Chapter COY 

 
   

 

 June has been busy ….. Branson, Twisters, Atchison, picnics ….. This month, we want to recognize the importance of role models 

like husbands, dads, and grandfathers.  We’re all better people because of their good examples.  How does that figure into 

GWRRA?  Well, what comes to mind is the example of friendship, laughter, and the important factor of enjoying motorcycling with 

the safety of knowledge, education, and proper gear.  Chapter H has an abundance of great role models, and June is a good 

month to say, “Thank you!” 

Toni and Marv 
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From your Chapter Newsletter Editors 

 

 
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

   Had a good time with KS-A at their monthly meeting.  They had a good turnout.  It was informative and fun as always. 

 

   On Saturday, June 11, 2016 several of us went to the State Picnic ride to Atcheson, KS.  I think everyone had a good time.  Dale 

didn’t make it because his front U-joint went out.  Everyone pulled over, as we always do.  Dale told the group to go on and have 

fun.  Bill and Sarah insisted they would stay alongside the turnpike with Dale while waiting for Klondike to come to the rescue.  It is 

always great to have good friends along for the ride. 

 

                                                   Warnock Lake                                                                      Cray Museum 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Waiting on Klondike 
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   We are always on the go doing something.  As mentioned above, we did a lot and have a lot to do.  We might have to move our 

monthly gatherings to somewhere in Alaska, except they are having a heat wave also.  Our July and August have some fun planned 

events.  We might have to do some redesigning because of the heat.  Early morning rides instead of evening are an option.  We 

need to think about the stress on ourselves and our Goldwings.  One of the worst things about heat and hot pavement is how it 

may affect our tires.   

 

A not so good ride.  Dale loaded on Klondike Motorcycle Medevac & Transport 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bugsy 
      I had a really fun time with Paul & Joan Schultz.  I was on the bike at Wilson lake.  I went to the Gypsum Car show and Pie Festival.  I 

found a new ride. I got to help with the Excel Poker Run. 
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Afterthoughts 
 
Who Needs Safety? 

Apparently not the Harley riders around my area of Ohio, who from my unscientific study make up about 90% of the motorcycle riders here. 

Virtually all of them wear the standard Harley uniform of jeans, shoes, t-shirt or tank top, and the standard Harley black leather vest. About one 

in ten wear a helmet (I counted once), most going with the "do-rag" instead. 

After reading in this past weekend's newspaper about yet another motorcycle fatality here (flat tire, passenger ejected, no helmet, died from 

head trauma in what would likely have been an otherwise survivable accident), I knew what I would be writing about this month. 

Now before I get all high and mighty about us Goldwing riders, I should mention that the vast majority of Goldwing riders I see riding around 

here are no better. Perhaps lulled into a sense of protective safety by the encompassing fairing and bags, I often see Goldwing riders in my area 

wearing nothing more than shorts, sandals and a T-shirt. Once in a while you'll see a helmet - which I suppose is good for protecting your head 

as the asphalt removes your skin. 

As you might have guessed, I am a long-time ATTGATT (All The Gear, All The Time) proponent. For good reason: the only reason I am here 

today to write this is because of the helmet I was wearing when I hit the ground. 

With the warmer weather upon us, the temptation is there to go without that jacket, without the pants. After all, it's just a quick run to the store, 

right? What could possibly happen? I can tell you from personal experience what can happen: when the truck turned left in front of me, I was 

less than half a mile from home. What could possibly happen? My bike was written off, and I spent the next several months on crutches. 

 I have to say, it's a pain dragging on the pants, the jacket, the boots, the gloves, the helmet, every time I take my bike out. Sometimes I will just 

give up and take my car on a short journey, because it's not worth the trouble getting kitted out to ride my bike. 

The problem is simple: humans were never intended to travel at the speeds at which our motorcycles allow us to. Our brains just don't have the 

mechanisms in place to actually comprehend the velocities and physics involved travelling at even 40 mph. Therefore, we don't have the sense 

of fear that should accompany such an action. This is both a blessing and a curse: it allows us to relax and enjoy the sensations and experiences 

of riding our motorcycles, but it also means that we are lulled into a sense of complacency regarding our ability to survive should we come off 

of our bikes at such a speed. 

I've heard some people say that they only wear their protective gear when they know they might need it. This to me is a ludicrous argument - if 

you knew in advance that you were going to need your protective gear because you were going to be in an accident, wouldn't you just avoid 

taking that trip in the first place? 

Riding gear is insurance. It's insurance saying "yes, something bad might happen, but I'm going to do my best to protect myself, so that I'm still 

around for my loved ones, and don't have to spend weeks having gravel scrubbed out of my wounds." 

There are those who refuse to wear helmets, saying it's their choice. I hear that a lot, particularly from organizations like ABATE - they dedi-

cate themselves to abolishing helmet laws, trumpeting that it should be the choice of the rider whether or not to wear their helmet. And given 

that choice, many will not. 

However, when that truck turns left in front of you, keep in mind that you are now also choosing to burden your friends and family with attend-

ing your funeral - or if you're lucky, with tending to your diminished mental capacity and capabilities for the rest of their lives. And to me, that's 

just a selfish, irresponsible thing to do. 

(Goldwing docs June 2016) 

 

Upcoming Events 
(see all our upcoming events on the KS-H webpage on the Kansas District website) 

 
     July 

3  Watts cookout 
4  Hutchinson 4

th
 of July parade 

8  Bugsy Hop 
16  Progressive Ride 
23  Ride to Trail Days Café & Museum in Council Grove 
28  Meeting 
30  Ride to Herrs Machine Memory Lane in Washington, KS 

 
August 
5  Bugsy Hop 
7  Ride to Cassoday & Beaumont Café 
20  Ride to Barb’s in Turon for free meal 
25  Meeting 
31 – Sep 3 Wing Ding 38  Billings, MT 

 
September 
1 – 3  Wing Ding 38 in Billings, MT 
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Sunshine Events 
Birthdays       Anniversaries 
 
June 

22   Terry Mann 

 

July 

 5    Chris Marcotte        4    Randy & Julie Flickinger 

 7    Mike Hildebrand                                                                          12   Lowell & Joyce Martens 

10   Bill Watts         23   Mike & Mary Hildebrand 

16   Glen Koch                                                                                    30   Jerry & Donna Praytor  

19   Ann Whithorn 

 

 

RALLYS  
Mark your Calendars! 

 

    Aug 31-Sept 3: Wing Ding, Billings MT  

September 11: Ks State Fair Ride In  

September 29/Oct 1: Oklahoma Rally, Muskogee  

Buy  Sell  or Trade 
 

Contact dalet@cox.net with bike related items for sale, trade, or wanted - be sure to include photos and your contact info 

 

For Sale 2005 Honda Shadow 750. New tires, Saddleman Gel Seat, low miles, Excellent condition. $2950. Reasonable offer may be accepted. 

620-480-9685.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Be sure to read the Kansas Winger on the Kansas District web site each month 

See what all our Kansas chapters are doing 

 
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch   
Newsletter Editor 
620 921 5941 
dalet@cox.net   

mailto:dalet@cox.net
mailto:dalet@cox.net
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Chapter P Chapter P ––  WichitaWichita   

    Chapter Director         Assistant Chapter Directors                    Chapter Couple 
Dave & Sherri McDonald     Dennis & Kathy Chesnut                  

          316-650-3238                     316-214-1995 

Senior Chapter Educator     Member Enhancement 

  Rick & Carolyn Stevens          Phyllis VanBuskirk 

       316-683-1138          316-323-4027 

                                Treasurer 

                           Carolyn Stevens                                                       

                             316-683-1138                                                        Rick & Carolyn Stevens 

 

Meeting Night – Friday , Brown Bag at 6:30PM 

                               Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St,  

                         Derby Ks. 67037 in the fellowship hall at the south  

                                                end of the building 

CHAPTER P NEWSLETTER 
Meeting Night – July 8th, Chapter P monthly meeting. 7PM. 

Brown Bag dinner at 6:30 
Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St, Derby Ks. 

in the fellowship hall at the south end of the building 
 

What’s happening?  This has been a busy month for our esteemed 

Chapter Director David McDonald and myself as we have bought an 

airplane last April, a Beech Bonanza, and have been busy updating and equipping for our needs. I have 

had many airplanes over the years, and have always enjoyed the freedom they can give you. I am look-

ing forward to more flying adventures in the future. June 11th our group had a great ride to the Barn in 

Burrton, KS, for dinner. A very nice evening ride with great food. I’ll have to trip up there again.   

Birthdays for Chapter P in July will be Carol Lamb on July 10, and David McDonald on July 28. Anniver-

saries Jim and Carol Lamb on July 10, so a double whammy for Jim, and Terry and Cecilia Whiteside on 

July 12. Congratulations to all! 

Again - Mark on your calendar for July 8th as that will be Chapter P’s monthly get together. Derby 

Church of Christ, 225 N Derby St, in Derby.     

Denny and Katherine Chesnut, Twister 8,  

Assistant Directors                    
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––  WellingtonWellington   

  Senior Chapter Directors        Ass’t Chapter Directors         Chapter Couple 
     Jack & Teresa Kistler                        Jim & Carol  Owens              Bill & Sheila Tucker 

            620-782-9636                                    620-441-8097 

 

         Chapter MEC       Chapter Treasurer     Chapter Educator      

          Judy Eggleston             Sheila Tucker                    Open 

                                                316-777-1052                                             

 

Not much happened with “Q” in the month of June. Hope all of you that were able to make the district rides had a great time. 

 

Our next meeting is July 7th in Winfield, Ks., at the Eatery. Eat at 6 and meeting at 7. 

 

July Birthdays: 

 

 Bill Tucker 2nd 

 Vern Trenkle 13th 

 Judy Eggleston 15th 

 Tom Sweet  30th 

 Duane Sherrard 30th 

 

       Anniversaries: 

 

 Jack and Teresa Kistler  22nd 

 Jim and Rosemary Gardner  30th 

 

Until the next time, 

Jack & Teresa Kistler 
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 The Kansas  Twisters  Drill Team                                        

   Steve Bockhaus, Team Captain                                         

                The Riders         

Steve Bockhaus    Terri Bockhaus                                                        Caller Marv Ayers 

Steve Pena           Rick Stevens                                            Announcer Mary Mazur 

Rick Kistler          Dennis Chesnut                                       Security Kathy Chesnut 

Larry Mazur         Bob Brown 

Wow! What a time we had in Branson! Between the rain and roads blocked due 

to accidents (and no, none of us were involved), we had quite the time getting 

there. Then on Saturday, the rain delayed the performance. Now there is only 

one parking lot in Branson that is big enough and flat enough for us. This range 

is slick at Best. Then add rain and it was a real challenge. But the Team faced 

the challenge by last minute modifications to the routine (not always a good 

idea). These modifications slowed the routine down and allowed us to complete 

it.  Be proud of these riders as this was a difficult situation and the routine was 

completed. And No riders went down.  The audience was very appreciative! 

Thank You Missouri. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hope to see you soon! Ride Safe and Ride Often! 
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Steve Bockhaus "Twisted One" Kansas Twisters Motorcycle Drill Team 

While we were there, we asked for donations for a new sound system. Many 

came forward and made donations as our old system is very inadequate.  Then 

an individual from Oklahoma made us an offer. We got a Fender professional 

unit that has 2- 500 watt speakers that are mounted on 5' tall stands. You will be 

able to hear the announcer now! Thank you all who donated and thank you Rid-

ers Ed for the financial help. 

 We are now preparing to go to Wing Ding. There should be several teams there 

for you to see. The range is right beside the convention center, so NO travel will 

be needed. Please come see us and give us your support if you are in Billings. 

We also have other responsibilities while there. We will be putting together the 

Formation (Novice) Drill Team. This will be a team that is put together right 

there at Wing Ding. So, if you have ever thought that maybe you would like to 

try it, here is your chance. We will also be supplying the manpower for the 

"Amazing Team Challenge". If you would like to help with this, contact any 

member of the Twisters. 
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I’m BUBBA and I approve this message 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSERS 
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